
 

 

 

 

 
 

To:  Mayor & City Council 

From:  John Bradley, Community Services Director 

Date:  March 4, 2025 

RE:   Senior MAG Funding 

 
 

Santaquin City receives funding from Mountainland Association of Governments (MAG) to reimburse us 
for some of the costs associated with the Senior meal program. Senior staff members track meal  
attendance and submit monthly reports to MAG. They have a formula that determines how much 
Santaquin will be reimbursed. 
 
However, this past year after the current fiscal year budget was created, MAG updated each City with 
the news that they would not be able to reimburse cities the amounts they had previously.  They had 
some challenges with their overall program funding. 
 
In summary, we anticipate we will now be about $9,000 short in the MAG revenue line item.  We would 
need to reduce the estimated revenue and transfer the requested amount from the General Fund. This 
would allow us to keep a balanced budget.  
 
 
Staff Recommendation:  Approve transfer of $9,000 from General Fund to CS Senior Fund 75 Account. 
 
 
 


